Treasurer’s Report

Report on the Financial Year 2012/13

In the financial year of 2012/13 we have made a loss of £2870.94. The main reason the financial loss this year is our commitment to supporting our youth development program. 

The figures for this year reflect the amount of money that we have had to support both the boys and girls squad with regards to the Junior Inter Regional Championships over the last year. The figures include the amount that the Association supported the girl’s squad last year with travel costs as well as accommodation costs for this year tournament. The figure for the boy’s squad shows how we have supporter the squad with hall hire expenses. The support we give our youth development squads is always going to be one of our biggest out lays every year but it cannot be sustained at this rate for long. We need to look at a way forward to continue our support but make it more financial viable. 

The SW Championships again made a profit after all the costs had been paid. The Vets tournament was a great success this year a made a very nice profit for the association. One of the other biggest outlays that we have is the amount of money that we spend on trophies for all competitions that the Association run from Junior to Senior events. Maybe this is something that we need discuss and look at as a cost saving opportunity. 

Monies relating to the SW league for both entries and player registration during the year were all received thanks again to the organisation of Rachel Swindell. 

The accounts also show that amount that we have received from Volleyball England for a Young Official Development program that has been allocated to 2 projects to support the development of young coaches in the region. The account also shows the donation made by Dave Reece to support the development squads during this financial year.

There is a lot of discussion that we need to have regarding the way forward with our support for the development work that is done in the region to enable a sustainable and financial future for the Association. 

Thanks again to everyone that supports the continued time and effort into volleyball in the South West.

Regards, Jonathan Ward, Treasurer SWVA

